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Dear Friends & Colleagues,

Although it  was a challenging year, I want to express my profound gratitude for your

unwavering support and dedication to the mission of Nurses for Newborns. Your

generosity has been instrumental in our ability to provide crucial care and support to

pregnant mothers and newborns.

Below we've shared just one of the thousands of NFN family stories. Each story is

unique to individual families needs.   These stories are only possible through the

kindness of YOU. 

Last year, because of YOU, our offices collectively made 9,779+ home visits to over

2,900 babies and pregnant mothers in our community neighborhoods. 

YOUR generosity IS changing lives! Thank you!

On behalf of our babies and families, and our board of directors and staff, THANK YOU

for ALL of the ways you invest in our next generation!

Warmest regards,

Melinda Monroe, MA

CEO, Nurses for Newborns

A  L E T T E R  F R O M  O U R  C E OA  L E T T E R  F R O M  O U R  C E O



 In a quiet corner of the neonatal intensive care unit (NICU), there was a tiny warrior

named Mia. Born far too early, Mia weighed just over two pounds, her skin as delicate

as a rose petal. Her unexpected arrival caught her parents completely off guard,

thrusting them into a world of uncertainty and anxiety. 

When Mia finally came home, Nurses for Newborns (NFN) stepped in to provide the

support her family desperately needed. NFN Nurse Emma became their guiding light,

patiently teaching Mia’s parents how to safely administer medications, perform infant

CPR, and monitor her weight and temperature. Emma’s visits were more than just

check-ups; they were lifelines. She listened intently to their concerns, providing

emotional support and reassurance. She understood that caring for a sick child

involved not just tending to physical needs but also nurturing the hearts of worried

parents. 

As Mia grew, her indomitable spirit shone brightly. The strength that carried her

through those fragile early days became a testament to her resilience. Mia's journey is

a poignant reminder that even the tiniest among us can be the strongest of all. 

There are countless other stories of families determined to overcome the greatest of

challenges, each one a testament to the power of support, love, and unwavering

determination. 

This story is only made possible through the kindness of YOU. There are thousands of

babies like Mia in our community, that need help. Last year, because of YOU, we were

able to make 9,600+ home visits to over 2,800 babies and pregnant mothers in our

community neighborhoods. YOUR generosity IS changing lives! Thank you!

names changed for privacy 

F A M I L Y  S P O T L I G H TF A M I L Y  S P O T L I G H T



Interact with the community and the internal team in a

way that honors the dignity and importance of each

person.

Maximize the gifts of time, dollars and talents

that serve the mission, and to be accountable to

these gifts

Hold the trust of those it serves and those who serve as

sacred, to act with fidelity to the NFN mission at all

times, and to conduct business with transparency to its

community, funders and partners.

Employ a rigorous program of continuous quality

improvement that incorporates evidence-based

practices in all aspects of agency leadership, nursing

practice, staffing, policies and procedures.

Serve the community without prejudice and with a

commitment to inclusion and support of historically

underserved members of its service area, working to end

racial, geographic, social and economic inequities.

Families of all babies will receive the healthcare, education and support

they need so that every baby will be healthy, safe and nurtured in their

home and able to fulfill their full potential.

Nurses for Newborns provides a safety net for families most at-risk in

order to prevent infant mortality, child abuse and neglect by providing

in-home nursing visits which promote healthcare, education and

positive parenting skills.
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Nurses for Newborns strives to serve families in our service areas that need support

around their pregnancy and care for their newborn. Most often, families face one or

more challenges, like infant developmental delays, parents with disabilities, mental

health issues, domestic abuse, access to healthcare, poverty or social constraints that

affect the welfare of the child and family. 

REVENUEREVENUE
$4,111,117$4,111,117

EXPENSESEXPENSES
$4,499,984$4,499,984

F I N A N C I A L SF I N A N C I A L S
NET ASSETS $4,008,940NET ASSETS $4,008,940
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OUTCOMESOUTCOMES
96.1%

of NFN babies received
appropriate

immunizations

99.9%
of NFN babies were free

from safety related
injuries100%

of NFN babies had
established primary

care physician

100%
of NFN babies

avoided preventable
hospitalizations

98.9%
of NFN babies avoided
unnecessary ER visits

100%
of NFN pregnant
mothers received

appropriate
prenatal care

94.2%
of NFN caregivers

utilized community
resources

S T A T I S T I C S - M I S S O U R IS T A T I S T I C S - M I S S O U R I

COUNTIES SERVEDCOUNTIES SERVED
Butler

Carter

Crawford

Dent

Dunklin

Franklin

Howell

Iron

Jefferson

Lincoln

Madison

Osage

Perry

Reynolds

Shannon

St. Charles

St. Francis

Ste. Genevieve

St. Louis City

St. Louis Co.

Stoddard

Warren

Washington

Wayne

mapchart.net



OUTCOMESOUTCOMES
93.7%

of NFN babies received
appropriate

immunizations

98.8%
of NFN babies were free

from safety related
injuries99.6%

of NFN babies had
established primary

care physician

100%
of NFN babies

avoided preventable
hospitalizations

98.6%
of NFN babies avoided
unnecessary ER visits

98.2%
of NFN pregnant
mothers received

appropriate
prenatal care

100%
of NFN caregivers

utilized community
resources

S T A T I S T I C S  -  T E N N E S S E ES T A T I S T I C S  -  T E N N E S S E E

      COUNTIES SERVEDCOUNTIES SERVED
Cheatham

Davidson

Maury

Montgomery

Robertson

Rutherford

Sumner

Williamson



B O A R D  O F  D I R E C T O R S -B O A R D  O F  D I R E C T O R S -
M I S S O U R IM I S S O U R I

Kelly Ferrara, Board President
Frances Barbieri, Vice President
Linda M. Dougherty, Past-President
                                      & Treasurer
Suzanne Marshall-Caby, Secretary
Jagruti Shah Anadkat, MD
Brad Bakker
Nanci A. Bobrow, Ph.D.
Kevin Dana
Hon. Patrick Dougherty
Diana Gilbert
Dan Green
Eileen Hamburg

Marianne Hayes
Laurie Lambert Hopkins
Burnea Lester
Brandi Mathews
Michelle Miller
Genie Mueller
Teri Murray, Ph.D., RN
Cora Orphe-Harris, MD
Cynthia Rogers, MD
Tom Shaner
Stacy West-Bruce, OTD, MSW, OTR/L
Shanna Wiechel
Sen. Brian Williams
Ken Worland

A D V I S O R Y  B O A R D -A D V I S O R Y  B O A R D -
T E N N E S S E ET E N N E S S E E

Rob Martin, Chair
Shannon Alley-Hughes
Jami Averwater
Colleen Chafatelli
Brittney Cooper
Julie Dunkin

Sunny Hull
Megan McCormack
Anna Napier
Brandi Simms
Amanda Stewart
Paul Thorne
Emily Walker



Government and foundation

grants cover only a portion of

our expenses at Nurses for

Newborns. With the help of

donations, we have been able

to serve families for over 30

years. We accept donations

over the phone, by mail, and

through our website.

We are always excited when

community organizations come

together and raise money for

babies. It is a great way for

friends to gather for a purpose

while having fun. Call our office if

you need suggestions or guidance

in setting up a fundraiser.

Nurses for Newborns

values volunteers! We

need both regular and

occasional volunteers in

our office as well as at

fundraising events.

DONATEDONATE

FUNDRAISERSFUNDRAISERS

VOLUNTEERVOLUNTEER

WAYS TO GET  INVOLVEDWAYS TO GET  INVOLVED

www.nursesfornewborns.org


